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Governor Hobbs Signs Important Groundwater Legislation Benefiting Pinal AMA
HB 2753 strengthens long-term growth and water certainty for Pinal County
Pinal County, AZ – May 28, 2025 – In a major win for the future of responsible growth in Pinal County, Governor Katie Hobbs signed HB 2753 into law, a critical groundwater bill long supported by members of Pinal Partnership. The bipartisan legislation ensures 100% replenishment of groundwater used by water providers in the Pinal AMA and unlocks a path to sustainable development throughout the region.
The passage of HB 2753 extends key groundwater replenishment requirements previously limited to the Phoenix Active Management Area (AMA)to the Pinal AMA. With this change, municipal and private water providers in Pinal County that have obtained an Alternative Designation of Assured Water Supply (ADAWS) will now be required to replenish the groundwater they use. The new statute creates consistency across AMAs and provides a vital regulatory tool to meet the water demands of future residents and businesses.
“Water is the linchpin of economic development in Pinal County,” said Craig McFarland, President and CEO of Pinal Partnership. “The enactment of HB 2753 ensures that responsible, sustainable development can move forward, especially in growing communities like Casa Grande, Eloy, and Coolidge. This legislation reflects the power of bipartisan cooperation and a shared vision for Pinal’s future.
HB 2753 was sponsored by Representative Teresa Martinez and shepherded in the Senate by Senator T.J. Shope, long-time legislative advocates for Pinal County. The bill passed the House and Senate with bipartisan support. Governor Hobbs signed the measure into law on May 23, 2025.
This new law takes effect 90 days after the end of the legislative session and is expected to serve as a model for how to align water resource planning with Arizona’s growth.
“Pinal Partnership remains committed to fostering smart growth, sound infrastructure, and long-term water security,” added McFarland. “With HB 2753, we’ve taken a major step forward in securing a vibrant future for the region.”
To learn more about Pinal Partnership and our work to promote responsible growth across Pinal County, visit www.pinalpartnership.com.
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